
 

  

Dear CPA Examination Candidate, 

 

NASBA, AICPA, Prometric and the Boards of Accountancy (Boards) continue to monitor the COVID-

19 crisis and have taken the following actions. 

 

After closely monitoring the ever-changing events associated with the spread of the COVID-19 virus, 

including ordinances from state and local governments plus recommendations from the CDC and 

WHO, Prometric has concluded that test centers in the United States and Canada will remain closed 

through April 30.  Prometric will automatically cancel scheduled appointments from April 16 to April 

30 and clear Notices to Schedule (NTS). Candidates may then reschedule at their 

convenience.  Please watch for an email from Prometric prior to your testing date confirming 

cancellation and providing instructions for next steps. 

 

Prometric anticipates re-opening test centers beginning on May 1st in selected areas of the United 

States and Canada minimally impacted by the virus.  As the virus shifts throughout the country, 

decisions will be made to close some test centers and open others as it becomes prudent. Such 

decisions will be made at the test center level, not at the state level.  Please consult Prometric’s 

website for test center status and availability in both the United States and internationally.  It will be 

updated often as Prometric continually monitors the virus situation. 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ft.e2ma.net%2Fclick%2Ffdrc6b%2Fvdia4b%2F7actom&data=02%7C01%7CKristen.Vanwinkle%40nebraska.gov%7C31ecb467627d4f9a9e1408d7dd829100%7C043207dfe6894bf6902001038f11f0b1%7C0%7C0%7C637221425155171571&sdata=EBVE%2FmE3PgO7P5FsINZ98z%2BTWE1P5SLQcaTC7JcfOHQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ft.e2ma.net%2Fclick%2Ffdrc6b%2Fvdia4b%2Fn3ctom&data=02%7C01%7CKristen.Vanwinkle%40nebraska.gov%7C31ecb467627d4f9a9e1408d7dd829100%7C043207dfe6894bf6902001038f11f0b1%7C0%7C0%7C637221425155181573&sdata=MrTpDDUQLunX1FPwOy5Ni2IU39L0nHKXB9PC%2BhILC5A%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ft.e2ma.net%2Fclick%2Ffdrc6b%2Fvdia4b%2F3vdtom&data=02%7C01%7CKristen.Vanwinkle%40nebraska.gov%7C31ecb467627d4f9a9e1408d7dd829100%7C043207dfe6894bf6902001038f11f0b1%7C0%7C0%7C637221425155181573&sdata=qjnWfBSQYapgf3JJm49%2Bid5s59bfN2HerB%2FjRK%2FAnu0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ft.e2ma.net%2Fclick%2Ffdrc6b%2Fvdia4b%2Fjoetom&data=02%7C01%7CKristen.Vanwinkle%40nebraska.gov%7C31ecb467627d4f9a9e1408d7dd829100%7C043207dfe6894bf6902001038f11f0b1%7C0%7C0%7C637221425155191570&sdata=8VzmxJ3KY4iDlhPP%2Bjb9zAuuGSPNYLJY12hgpHgEQ4Y%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ft.e2ma.net%2Fclick%2Ffdrc6b%2Fvdia4b%2Fjoetom&data=02%7C01%7CKristen.Vanwinkle%40nebraska.gov%7C31ecb467627d4f9a9e1408d7dd829100%7C043207dfe6894bf6902001038f11f0b1%7C0%7C0%7C637221425155191570&sdata=8VzmxJ3KY4iDlhPP%2Bjb9zAuuGSPNYLJY12hgpHgEQ4Y%3D&reserved=0


In order to protect the health and wellbeing of test takers and staff, specific social distancing 

procedures will be implemented.  This will require that fewer testing appointments be available to 

schedule in order to allow appropriate distance between test takers in the centers.  Additional 

operating guidelines will include allowing candidates to wear masks, wiping down all desks between 

test events, ongoing disinfection of test centers and more.  Information and instructions about new 

procedures at test centers will be provided to all scheduled candidates.  

 

All NTS with expirations between April 1 –  June 30, 2020, have been extended until September 30, 

2020.  At this time, no action is required by candidates and there is no need to contact NASBA or 

your Board of Accountancy.  If your exam credit expires outside of this window, you will need to 

follow normal policies to request an extension. 

 

NASBA has identified all candidates who have an open NTS and credit expiring through June 30, 

2020, and provided this information to Boards with a recommendation to grant an extension of credit 

if the candidate is impacted by circumstances beyond their control. Due to closure of many board 

offices, the decisions to extend conditional credit will not be finalized until Boards resume normal 

operations. There is no need to contact Boards at this time.    

 

Current test center closures are due to the Covid-19 pandemic and will not affect the plan for 

Continuous Testing beginning July 1.  All appointments after April 30th will remain scheduled and it 

will be your responsibility to either attend your exam or reschedule if you decide to not attend out of 

personal concerns. 

 

NASBA continues to maintain operating hours with our staff working remotely. The best way to 

contact us during this time is via email at cpaexam@nasba.org. Again, please monitor our social 

media channels and websites for updates on our operating status. 

 

Current Service Hours – Monday-Friday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm (Eastern) 

 

Note: NASBA office is closed today, Friday, April 10. 

 

Email Inquiries: 

CPA Exam – cpaexam@nasba.org 

International CPA Exam Candidates – iexam@nasba.org 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ft.e2ma.net%2Fclick%2Ffdrc6b%2Fvdia4b%2Fzgftom&data=02%7C01%7CKristen.Vanwinkle%40nebraska.gov%7C31ecb467627d4f9a9e1408d7dd829100%7C043207dfe6894bf6902001038f11f0b1%7C0%7C0%7C637221425155191570&sdata=gd2v0HT%2Bh1DyizF2HEW5gDljGi3jPPDrVNr6xGJzbAk%3D&reserved=0
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